OFFICIAL NOTIFICATION 

FOR 

NON-ROUTINE OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE

COORDINATION DATE- 03 March 2009
PROJECT- Bonneville Lock and Dam
RESPONSE DATE- No coordination response needed, but comments are always welcome.
Description of the problem- The Project would like to use navy divers, already on site for the navlock outage, to inspect the pier nose between units 7 and 8 at PH1.  There is a leak that is currently flooding the +26’ gallery in PH1.  Divers will try to plug that leak.
Type of outage required- To dive upstream of units 7 and 8, the Project will need to shut down units 6-9 and close the Ice and Trash Sluiceway (ITS) south gate.  There is considerable leakage through the ITS chain gates, so for the safety of the divers, the ITS will need to be equalized with the forebay.  

Impact on facility operation- The ITS will be out of service as will units 6-9 from 0700 until 1700 on 6 March.  

Length of time for repairs- Ten hours on 6 March.
Expected impacts on fish passage- The B2CC has not been opened for kelt passage.  With the B2CC closed, there will be no surface passage route for kelts from 0700 until 1700 on 6 March.

There will be no surface passage route for juveniles at PH1.  With PH2 as the priority powerhouse and the juvenile bypass fully functioning, there should be few, if any, juveniles at PH1.
Comments from agencies- 
NOAA- As you mentioned, PH1 is not the priority powerhouse so, with the current flows, operation  there should be minimal.  Based on this understanding of limited PH1 operation, I anticipate little risk to fish passage from the 10 hour outage.  Thanks,  Gary

USFWS- Seems like a Catch 22...dollars versus potential fish impacts on the same day as the hearing.  This repair needs to be done before the start of the fish passage season and you would like to take advantage of the Navy divers on site, but you'd have to close the only surface passage route available.  Currently most of the flow (>75%) is passing PH2, so maybe few kelts would be present at PH1, but ...    Is it an extreme cost to get divers later?  Will there be any irrevocable damage  to the +26’ gallery in PH1 if delayed?  The issue of the Corner Collecter is unresolved and it could be opened before the end of April (?).
Final results- The Project closed the ITS on Friday March 6th to allow divers in the PH1 forebay for inspection and repair between units 7 and 8.
Please email or call with questions or concerns.
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Tammy

Tammy Mackey

NWP Operations Division Fishery Section

Columbia River Coordination Biologist

541-374-4552 Bonneville Office
503-961-5733 Blackberry

Tammy.m.mackey@usace.army.mil 

